Kehilath Bulletin

DECEMBER 13, 1957

VOL XXV NO. 13

KISLEV 20, 5718

Retiring Associate Trustees Honored

CHANUKAH CANDLES FROM BENEVOLENT FUND

Once again, the membership has been mailed boxes of Chanukah candles with the compliments of the Benevolent Fund. In addition, a special Chanukah booklet was included in our package this year.

Members—indeed all our readers—know full well of the work which is accomplished through the Benevolent Fund. It is from this fund that hundreds of worthy charities and deserving individuals are helped to maintain themselves. The office has on file many letters of thanks which were received from countless individuals to whose assistance the Fund came. It has, too, many additional letters requesting further support and seeking much needed aid.

We cannot turn these requests down. We know that our members would not want us to turn a deaf ear to these pleas for help. It is therefore fitting that, in keeping with the spirit of Chanukah celebration, you practice an act of kindness and respond generously to the Benevolent Fund. All contributions should be made directly to the Benevolent Fund and sent to the Synagogue Office.

At the meeting of the Board of Trustees held last Monday night, tribute was paid to the Associate Trustees of the Congregation who completed their tour of duty. What took place at that meeting was so beautifully and impressively done, that it might well constitute a precedent for the future.

Appointment to the Associate Board is generally for a period of a year or two, and on occasion a little longer. The function of the Associate Board is to assist the Board of Trustees in the administration of congregational affairs. Many years ago, it was considered advisable to appoint Associate Trustees, in order to familiarize a larger number of congregants with the affairs and administration of Kehilath Jeshurun. This purpose has, indeed, been well served.

When Associate Trustees retire from office, they become part of a pool from which, eventually, are drawn the Trustees of the Congregation. It was, therefore, fitting to pay tribute to those who, for several years, have performed valiantly and generously their duties to the Congregation, and now become part of the pool of future potential Trustees.

Those included in that number this year are: Mr. Hyman Abrams, Mr. (continued on page 3)

Rabbi Lookstein will Preach this Sabbath at 11:00 A.M.
"NORMAL INSECURITY AND ABNORMAL SECURITY"

KEHILATH JESHURUN SISTERHOOD

Open Luncheon Meeting

This Monday afternoon, December 16, at 12:30 in the Social Hall



MRS. LEONARD LEVINE

Administrative Assistant to the Executive Director of the American Jewish Congress

will speak on

"OUR ATTITUDES TOWARD INTEGRATION - MYTH OR FACT?"

Discussion will follow

CAIRO RABBI TO SPEAK ON JEWS UNDER NASSER

Dr. Joseph Hakim, former Judge of the Cairo Rabbinical Court, and Secretary of the Jewish Community, will address a meeting held under the auspices of the Yorkville Zionist District on Monday evening, December 16th, at 8:30 at the Congress House, 15 East 84th Street. Dr. Hakim will speak on the subject, "The Destruction of Egyptian Jewry Under Nasser." The entire community is invited to attend and hear this first-hand report.

SEUDAH SEMINAR

This Saturday afternoon, following Mincha services in the Chapel at 4:00 o'clock, Rabbi Hollander will address the Seudah Seminar. He will discuss the different methods of interpretation employed in the Midrash and by the medieval Jewish commentators. Cantor Plitnick will again lead in singing traditional Sabbath and Chanukah melodies. A discussion period will follow.

C

S

Make your Reservations for the

GALA CHANUKAH PARTY

sponsored by the

SISTERHOOD AND MEN'S CLUB

 ${\sf Dancing-Entertainment-Buffet\ Supper-Drinks}$

Subscription \$5

No extra charges

CHANUKAH GIFTS AVAILABLE AT SISTERHOOD GIFT SHOP

A new selection of attractive items suitable for Chanukah gifts has been received by the Sisterhood Gift Shop. They are displayed in cabinets in the lobby of the Synagogue House and may be ordered through the Synagogue Office.

WITHIN OUR FAMILY

Birth -

We extend a hearty mazel tov to our esteemed members, Mr. and Mrs. Martin Markson, on the birth of a daughter.

Birthdays -

Many happy returns of the day to Harry W. Baumgarten, Mrs. Max J. Etra, Eugene Hollander, William Lebowitz, Abraham Poust, Martin Markson, Mrs. Jack A. Rothenstein, Mrs. Simon Vogel and Miss Vilma Weiss.

Anniversaries -

Warmest congratulations to Mrs. and Mrs. Norman H. Halper and Mr. and Mrs. Reuben N. Popkin.

ASSOCIATE TRUSTEES HONORED

(continued from page 1)

Ernest Adler, Mr. Justin Bayer, Mr. Norman Jaspan, Mr. Martin Klein and Mr. Jack Rothenstein. These gentlemen were thanked for their services and each one received a visible token of appreciation from the Congregation, in the form of a silver Kiddush cup, suitably inscribed.

The entire congregation expresses its gratitude to the retiring Associate Trustees for all that they have done, and hopes that their service and devotion to the Congregation will continue.

New Associate Trustees were appointed by the President. They are Mr. Joseph S. Gershman and Hon. George Postel. We welcome them heartily into the Administrative family of Kehilath Jeshurun.

KIDDUSH HOSTS

This Saturday morning, Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin Kaufman will be our hosts at Kiddush in honor of the forthcoming marriage of their son, Gerald, to Miss Carol Fuchs.

Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun

117-25 East 85th Street New York 28, N. Y. SAcramento 2-0800

Synagogue Officials

Joseph H. Lookstein	Rabbi
Albert Hollander	Rabbinic Ass't
Sherwood Plitnick	
Israel D. Rosenberg	

Officers of the Congregation

Max J. Etra	President
A. Phillip Goldsmith	
Samuel A. Marcus	Treasurer
Joseph Roth	Secretary
Dr. Robert Wallach P	res., Men's Club
Mrs. Oscar Perlberger	Pres., Sisterhood

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

FRIDAY

Lighting	of	Candles	 4-10
Evening			4:20
ATUDDAY			

SATURDAY

Morning	9:00
Junior Congregation	10:15
Weekly Portion: Vayeshe 37:1-40:23	
40:25 Hafterah, Amos 2:6-3:8	

Haftorah: Amos 2:6–3:8

Evening			4:0
Conclusion	of	Sabbath	 5:1

SUNDAY

Morning	8:30
Father-and-Son Minyan	9:30

DAILY SERVICES

Morning	 7:30
Evenina	4:20

A MODERN RITUALARIUM

is located in our community at 158 West 97th Street MOnument 3-0300

K. J. CALENDAR

Monday, December 9th, 12:30—Sister-hood Open Luncheon Meeting.
Speaker—Mrs. Leonard Levine—Social Hall.

Monday evening at 7:15—Boy Scouts and Cub Scouts in the gymnasium.

Wednesday evening—Adult Institute— 8 P. M. Talmud Class 8 P. M. —in the Library—Hebrew Class—Room 404.

YAHRZEITS

December

14-RACHEL GOLDSTEIN

14-HYMAN U. LIEBERMAN

16-CHARLES ROSEN

16-JACOB LEVIN

16-ALADAR BRODY

18—CHARLES GOLDMAN

18-ADOLPH HAUPTMAN

18-LISA GORDON

18-MORRIS N. ADLER

18-ANNA LOORY

19-SAMUEL KAHN

19-SARAH GOURARY

20-IGNATZ HEYMAN

20-ABBOTT S. BERNARD

RIVERSIDE

Memorial Chapel

LONG ISLAND: 1250 CENTRAL AVENUE FAR ROCKAWAY 7-7100

MANHATTAN 76th STREET & AMSTERDAM AVENUE ENdicott 2-6600

> BRONX — BROOKLYN MOUNT VERNON — MIAMI

Morton Rosenthal

Norman Shapiro

Directors